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Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly 

email notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This 

week’s topics are listed below.  

 

Action Items 

• Reminder: Onsite Monitoring Must be Completed by February 1, 2022  

 

Need to Know 

• School Wellness Policy Workshops February 1 and 16: How to Complete the WellSAT-I (Step 
2) 

• Resource Roundup: How to Complete the Local School Wellness Policy (LSWP) Triennial 
Assessment 

 

Good to Know 

• Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) Webinar, January 27, 2022: Highlighting Success Stories in 

Supply Chain Disruptions - Part 2 

• New Feature Alert for USDA's Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs (FBG) Mobile 
App 

• Application for FoodCorps AmeriCorps Service Members: Deadline March 31, 2022 
 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch 

Tray, visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Action Items 

 

Reminder: Onsite Monitoring Must be Completed by February 1, 2022  

The onsite monitoring requirements for school year 2021-22 for the National School Lunch Program 

(NSLP), School Breakfast Program (SBP), Afterschool Snack Program (ASP), Seamless Summer 

Option (SSO) must be completed by February 1, 2022. Aa a reminder, these requirements are 

summarized in the School Lunch Tray for December 22, 2021. Sample monitoring forms are available 

in the “Monitoring Forms” section of the CSDE’s Forms for School Nutrition Programs webpage. 

 

In addition to the onsite monitoring requirements, districts contracting with a food service 

management company (FSMC) must also complete separate FSMC monitoring. The FSMC onsite 

monitoring must be done two times a year. The CSDE recommends that the first monitoring visit 

occurs by October 1 and the second visit occurs by February 1. A sample FSMC monitoring form 

(Exhibit I: Sample School Food Authority (SFA)/Food Service Management Company (FSMC) 

Monitoring Form) is available the “Food Service Management Company” section of the CSDE’s Forms 

for School Nutrition Programs webpage.  

 

 

Need to Know 

 

School Wellness Policy Workshops February 1 and 16: How to Complete the WellSAT-I 

(Step 2) 

All sponsors of the school nutrition programs are required to complete the triennial review of their 

local school wellness policy by June 30, 2022. To help you meet this deadline, the CSDE and the 

UConn Rudd Center are providing guidance and technical assistance this school year, including two 

online workshops that explain how to complete the WellSAT-I (Step 2). 

 

• Tuesday, February 1, 2022: 9:00 – 11:00 a.m.  

RSVP by Monday, January 31, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. 

• Wednesday, February 16, 2022:  1:00 – 3:00 p.m.  

RSVP by Tuesday, February 15, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. 

 

This is the same workshop offered on two different days. If you would like to attend either workshop, 

please complete this form by 5:00 pm the day prior to the workshop. 

 

As a reminder, information about the four steps and resources for completing the LSWP triennial 

assessment (including worksheets and videos) are available in the “What’s Next” section  of the 

CSDE’s  School Wellness Policies webpage. 

 

 
 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/SLT_12_22_2021.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Forms-for-School-Nutrition-Programs#m
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FSMC/SFA_FSMC_monitoring_form.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/FSMC/SFA_FSMC_monitoring_form.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Forms-for-School-Nutrition-Programs#f
https://www.fns.usda.gov/cn/covid-19-child-nutrition-response-98
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FmNkwopoqH4SwaKJUA&data=04%7C01%7CFionnuala.Brown%40ct.gov%7C3c525aa273e74cdc921e08d9df8d609c%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637786620584250694%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=lYC81RxncMNl3VT7YCA8BhWm%2FLmRRIvX7uOq3Omu60k%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Wellness-Policies/What-Next
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Wellness-Policies
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Resource Roundup: How to Complete the Local School Wellness Policy (LSWP) 

Triennial Assessment 

The “What’s Next” section of the CSDE’s School Wellness Policies webpage contains a chart that 

summarizes the four steps to complete the LSWP Triennial Assessment. 

 

 

Good to Know 

 

Institute of Child Nutrition (ICN) Webinar, January 27, 2022: Highlighting Success 

Stories in Supply Chain Disruptions - Part 2 

Program operators across the nation have faced several challenges this school year due to the supply 

chain disruptions. Many schools have identified good practices and successful strategies to combat 

those challenges and continue serving students nutritious meals. This second session of the two-part 

webinar series will highlight school success stories during the supply chain disruptions. 

 

• Date and time: Thursday, January 27, 2022, 3:00-4:00 p.m. 

• Registration: https://theicn.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_UBFuHy6lQNyCWU0JyS4hqQ  

• SNA Key Areas: 2 – Operations, 3 – Administration 

• USDA Professional Standards Codes: 2000 – Operations, 3000 – Administration 

• Learning Objective: Recall successful strategies on how to address supply chain disruptions 

within school nutrition operations. 

 

A continuing education certificate will be available 24 to 48 hours after completion of the webinar. 

 

 

New Feature Alert for USDA's Food Buying Guide for Child Nutrition Programs (FBG) 

Mobile App 

A new feature is now available on the FBG Mobile App. Users can now view the meal pattern 

requirements per meal component for a selected program and age/grade group while using the FBG 

Calculator on both the Web Tool and Mobile App. This feature allows for easy access to helpful meal 

pattern guidance to assist in creating shopping lists. To access the FBG, visit 

https://foodbuyingguide.fns.usda.gov/.  

 

 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Wellness-Policies/What-Next
https://theicn.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_UBFuHy6lQNyCWU0JyS4hqQ
https://foodbuyingguide.fns.usda.gov/
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Application for FoodCorps AmeriCorps Service Members: Deadline March 31, 2022 

FoodCorp is recruiting for their 2022-2023 class of FoodCorps AmeriCorps Service Members. 

FoodCorp is a great resource and places AmeriCorps members in high-needs schools and school 

districts for a year of paid public service. The FoodCorps AmeriCorps service members teach hands-on 

lessons in the classroom and garden, promote healthy school meals served in the cafeteria, and foster 

an overall culture of health and wellness amongst staff, administrators, teachers, and community 

members.  

 

Interested sponsors can apply at www.foodcorps.org/apply. The application deadline is March 31, 

2022. For more information about the day-to-day job duties, service timeline, and benefits, refer to 

the FoodCorps Service Member Position Description. For questions or more information, contact 

Catherine Hallisey, CT Program Manager, Food Corp, at catherin.hallisey@foodcorps.org or 860-878-

5308.  

 

 

 

  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nationalservice.gov%2Fprograms%2Famericorps&data=04%7C01%7CTeri.Dandeneau%40ct.gov%7Cb8dcb0cd55594965fdef08d9e00aaa6e%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C637787158826734734%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=WHr1SdXTQWq1JwvfP5fb%2BkgN%2FN4nW2%2BVxp%2F8y0odkaQ%3D&reserved=0
http://www.foodcorps.org/apply
https://foodcorps.org/cms/assets/uploads/2021/02/PY22-FoodCorps-Service-Member-Position-Description.pdf
mailto:catherin.hallisey@foodcorps.org
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In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations 

and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and 

employees, and institutions participating in or 

administering USDA programs are prohibited from 

discriminating based on race, color, national origin, sex, 

disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior civil rights 

activity in any program or activity conducted or funded by 

USDA.  

 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of 

communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large 

print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should 

contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for 

benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have 

speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal 

Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program 

information may be made available in languages other than 

English. 

 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete 

the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, 

(AD-3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and 

at any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA 

and provide in the letter all of the information requested 

in the form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call 

(866) 632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to 

USDA by:  

(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights  

1400 Independence Avenue, SW  

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

(2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or  

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov.     

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

affirmative action/equal opportunity for all 

qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of age, ancestry, color, civil air 

patrol status, criminal record (in state 

employment and licensing), gender identity 

or expression, genetic information, 

intellectual disability, learning disability, 

marital status, mental disability (past or 

present), national origin, physical disability 

(including blindness), race, religious creed, 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, sex (pregnancy 

or sexual harassment), sexual orientation, 

veteran status or workplace hazards to 

reproductive systems, unless there is a 

bona fide occupational qualification 

excluding persons in any of the 

aforementioned protected classes. 

 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Levy Gillespie, Equal 

Employment Opportunity 

Director/Americans with Disabilities 

Coordinator (ADA), Connecticut State 

Department of Education, 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Suite 505, Hartford, CT 06103, 

860-807-2071, levy.gillespie@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage, 

or contact the school nutrition programs staff in the CSDE’s 

Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education, 

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2022/

SLT_01_26_2022.pdf. 

https://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:levy.gillespie@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2022/‌SLT_01_26_2022.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2022/‌SLT_01_26_2022.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2022/‌SLT_01_26_2022.pdf

